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Greetings from the North, 
 
February started with warm weather in Manitoba as we began our trip across 
the western provinces.  It was quite unusual to have plus 3 degrees Celsius in 
Manitoba, plus 12 degrees Celsius in Saskatchewan, and a surprise blizzard in 
Alberta.  The drive from our home church in Portage la Prairie, Manitoba, to 
Southern Alberta was wonderful until we arrived in Alberta.  Nerves were on 
edge as my wife had to find the white line on the side of the road and call out 
directions while I drove 20 to 30 kilometres per hour.  Our drive took longer than 
expected, and we were exhausted, but the Lord kept us safe. 
 
‘Some trust in chariots, and some in horses: but we will remember the name of 
the LORD our God.  Psalms 20:7 
 
We called on the Lord continually during the last half of the trip.  We did pray to 
start our trip, but hitting that blizzard with a 25 foot trailer in tow was a new 
challenge.  We pleaded for God’s help endlessly.  Our journey west had other 
challenges as winds in Saskatchewan blew over 70 kilometres per hour.  This 
resulted in the driver’s side trailer fender getting ripped off.  I am not sure where 
it actually went as it was gone with the wind.  We ended up having electrical 
issues with our truck that I could not figure out.  The dear brothers in Alberta 
were of great help and took care of us.  Our electrical issues differed from 
Southern to Northern Alberta, but Lord willing they are all resolved.  We send 
special thanks to all the dear brethren who helped by giving advice and 
resolving these problems that I do not understand.  
 
Our time in Alberta has been such a blessing!  Watching Christians distribute 
God’s Word in their communities is such an encouragement to us.  We have 
been blessed to help assemble and distribute John and Romans in multiple 
locations, knock on doors, and minister in a Nursing Home this past month.  
God has been so gracious to allow us to work for Him.   
 
Our mission director has requested that we inform you that Points North Baptist 
Mission, our missions agency, burnt to the ground on February 22, 2020.  If you 
have donated to us this past month and the cheque has not yet cleared, please 
contact Doug Wood at Points North: 1-519-673-9978.   Please uphold 
Harvesters Baptist Church in your prayers as they lost many things in the fire.  
They will need to rebuild much of their facilities. 
 
We have been privileged to visit 13 churches and 1 youth camp in February.  
Many have said they would be praying for us.  Others have informed us that 
God spoke to them due to our ministry.  What an honour to be used of God in 
this way.  We have also had two more churches and some individuals who 
have made financial commitments.  We are humbled and amazed at how God 
intervenes on behalf of believers who will call and trust upon Him.  Our support 
has now risen to 13%.  This is an encouragement to us.  Praise the Lord! 
 
Serving Together, 
 
 
 
The Muckle Family 

Our Contact Info 
 
mucklefamily@gmail.com 
mucklestothenorth.ca 
1 204-239-7882 
 

Field Address 
 
Snow Lake Baptist Church 
PO Box 759 
Snow Lake, MB R0B 1M0 
1 204-358-2002 

 

Sending Church 
 
Golden Plains Baptist Church 
PO Box 471 
Portage la Prairie, MB R1N 3B7 
1 204-857-6741    gpbc.ca 

 

Mission Board 
 
Points North Baptist Mission 
Harvesters Baptist Church 
9488 Westminster Drive 
London, ON N6P 1P3 
1 519-673-9978  

 


